
Dear Mr. Rhoades,  
 
I am writing regarding Senate Bill 941.  I am totally opposed to this bill.  i can think of no way that any 
criminal wanting to get a gun would be even slightly delayed by this legislation. 
 
This makes absolutely no common sense, which makes ones mind wander and try to find reasons for this 
bill.  There must be another reason for this and I hope it is not what I think it may be. 
 
I am a sportsman and enjoy hunting and fishing in our great state.  I enjoy hunting with my family and 
friends.  This often results in looking at other hunting firearms and sometimes results in trades and sales 
and purchases of firearms.  It would be extremely difficult to find a licensed dealer in the areas I hunt. 
 
That is just an example of an issue that could arise out of a pool of hundreds I am sure of scenarios that 
could come up. 
 
I also like to shoot clay targets and often people discover they don't like their shotgun or are moving up in 
the shotgun world.  A gun club sale or purchase of a firearm would be stopped at a time of common 
convenience for both parties.   
 
Again, trying to stop the bad guy from getting a gun by making him get a background check seems 
laughable at best. 
 
I respectfully request your help in stopping this bill.  It is just more red tape that causes more 
administrative problems and expense and would be doubtful to stop even one purchase by a criminal. 
 
Thank you for your time, help, and, service to this great state. 
 
Pat Culligan  

 


